From:

To:

Local Plan

Subject: Proposed building on land in Thelwall between Stockport Road and Weaste Lane

Date: 13 November 2021 18:05:10

Dear Council,

We are contacting you register our strong objections to the proposed building of homes on the Green Field land in Thelwall.

The very fact that this land has been designated Green Field should, frankly, indicate that it is not suitable for any such development which would destroy the character of the area. A Green Field site should remain just that. It was designated as such for a very good reason and those reasons have not changed.

This land is an important open space, giving the area a rural aspect that would vanish if the proposed development were to go ahead.

Its importance has been magnified and appreciated even more over the last 18 months when we have all has the opportunity, which so many have taken and continue to do so, to enjoy the benefits both physical and mental that such a landscape brings to our community.

This is of course in addition to the excess traffic and associated air pollution that such a development would create.

The local infrastructure does not lend itself to such a development and such a change would impact the character and aesthetic of the area.

We cannot object strongly enough and hope that this plan will be rejected completely.

We trust that the Council will consider all objections from those who will be impacted most as this is OUR community and we should have the right to decide what happens here.

Thank you.

Heather & David Ireland

Sent from my iPad